(For approval)

The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Minutes of the Board Meeting of January 8, 2008


The meeting was called to order by President Bob Rosenbaum at 10:41 AM. Other members present were Todd Dempsey, Bob Frank, Bob Hahne, Stan Richards, Bill Stell and (non-voting liaison) Glenn Yarborough


The minutes of the Board meeting of December 11, 2007, and of the Membership meeting of December 18, 2007 were approved as submitted.

 
 There was a discussion of  ideas for growing the Endowment.  It was suggested that a letter be sent to the new members who did not receive the letter of  March 1, 2007. It was further suggested that another letter be sent to the entire membership. President Bob agreed to discuss this possibility with Club President Mills. 

There was then a brief discussion on the possibilities of using a Donor Advised Fund for our investment policy. It was generally agreed to postpone such a decision until our Endowment has grown larger, or until we heard from someone who would recommend it.


We received a Financial Report from Treasurer Bob Frank, showing total assets of $218,390.27 as of December 31, 2007, and net income for the six month period of $9,595.47. He reported that reminder letters had been sent to each of the Dan Nastoff Fellows whose pledges had not yet been fulfilled. 


Under new business, we considered the 3 Grant Applications received from the Club Board. A question was raised as to the propriety of the Grant Application Form being used by anyone other than the recipient; it was further questioned whether we could properly make a gift to other than a 501©(3) organization. It was also realized that the Club Board had asked for $9,500.00, which is the total our Board had declared available for distribution . After further discussion, it was moved and passed unanimously to table the Grant Applications. President Bob was asked to discuss the matter with Club Board President Mills.


A motion was passed to provide $3,000.00 for Pimmit Hills (Fred Roehner) scholarships, to be awarded at the discretion of our representatives.  

Stan Richards as Investment Chairman noted that our uncommitted cash balance is about $27,000. as against our distribution target of only $9,500., and recommended placing an additional $15,000. in our investment portfolio. After discussion, the Board agreed, and left the decision as to the placing of the $15,000. with the Investment Committee, (including Todd Dempsey and Bill Stell). 


Since the duties of the Liaison are not spelled out in our By-laws, after a discussion, it was agreed that he or she would be the messenger, carrying specific Board (not general Club) related information and “specific” Board related requests between the Club and Foundation Boards.

A motion was passed to recommend to the Club Board that Stan Richards be re-appointed to our Board for a further 3-year term beginning July 1, 2008. It was suggested that the other vacancy should be filled by a Dan Nastoff Fellow, if possible. 


The meeting was adjourned at 12:01 PM, with the understanding that we would no doubt need to have a called meeting before our next stated meeting on April 8, 2008 to discuss the tabled Grant Applications. 
Respectfully submitted,  
 Bill Stell, Secretary 


